** GLEN HAY FALCONER FOUNDATION WINTER 2006 NEWSLETTER **

WOW!! What a year it has been!! The Foundation brewing education scholarship program attracted a talented pool of brewers, and we were able to send two very deserving recipients to the World Brewing Academy at the Siebel Institute. The 2005 Sasquatch Brew Fest was bigger and better than ever. We also organized the first-ever Sasquatch BrewAm celebrity golf tournament. And, to top it off, there were a number of independently organized fundraisers that would make Glen proud.

2005 BREWING SCHOLARHIPS

Thanks to everyone's generous support, we were able to expand the scholarship program in 2005. With the dedicated co-sponsorship of the Siebel Institute, we offered two full-tuition scholarships to the World Brewing Academy's "Concise Course in Brewing Technology." The Selection Committee chose Jennifer Gridley of Fish Brewing Co. and Markus Stinson of Elysian Brewing Co. from an outstanding group of applicants from Washington, Oregon, Northern California, Alaska, and Hawaii.

In making its final decision, the Selection Committee members, consisting of Tom Dalldorf (Celebrator Beer News), John Harris (Full Sail Brewing), John Maier (Rogue Ales), Ralph Olson (Hopunion), and Chris Studach (Cascade Brewers Society), were impressed by Jennifer and Markus' demonstrated accomplishment and dedication to furthering their brewing skills. In the words of a Selection Committee member: "Jennifer and Markus' insatiable thirst for knowledge and quest for creativity embodies the spirit of what the Glen Hay Falconer Foundation is all about." Congratulations to Jenn and Markus who recently completed the two-week intensive course in Chicago!

THIRD ANNUAL SASQUATCH BREW FEST

On June 4th, more than 1200 people attended the third annual Sasquatch Brew Fest in downtown Eugene, Oregon. The Brew Fest featured over 50 beers, many specially brewed for the occasion, from craft breweries in Oregon, Washington, California, Alaska, and Hawaii. The all-day event also featured seven bands, plenty of great food, and a lot of friendship and sunshine. As in prior years, the day of celebration was complete with a lively raffle and exciting silent auction.

The Brew Fest was organized and produced by an incredibly dedicated and able Steering Committee consisting of Steve Ditmar, Scott & Tina Ellison, Jamie Floyd, Chip & Kristina Hardy, Gary Kingery, Tripp & Carolyn Sommer, and Corby Watters. We are all eternally grateful to these exceptional people and the many other volunteers who have truly made the Sasquatch Brew Fest a lasting and much-anticipated event in the greater Eugene area and in the Pacific Northwest brewing community.

2005 SASQUATCH BREWAM

On July 28th, celebrity brewers and their adoring fans paired up to tee off at the McMenamins Edgefield Pub Course for the first-ever Sasquatch BrewAm golf tournament. The BrewAm was timed to coincide with the annual pilgrimage to the Portland-based Oregon Brewers Festival. The event attracted golfers and duffers alike who wanted to share a round with their favorite craft brewing luminary. Beyond a fun morning in the beautiful Oregon sunshine, everyone received a classy Sasquatch

BrewAm logo golf shirt and enjoyed a picnic on the beautiful grounds of the Edgefield. Courtesy of participating breweries and local businesses, there were also lots of goodies for the prizes and raffle. Thanks to all the participating brewers, golfers, and beer fans who made the day such a success. A special thanks to the nineteen hole sponsors for supporting the event and to McMenamins Edgefield, Rose & Raindrop Restaurant and Pub, and Yakima Chief and for their generous anchor sponsorships.

The BrewAm was the brainchild of Bob Brewer, the only true golfer on our organizing committee. Bob, Lisa Morrison, and Chris Ashburn joined forces with us to produce the BrewAm. We extend our deepest gratitude to each of them and to Don Younger of the Horse Brass Pub and other volunteers who ensured that the Sasquatch BrewAm was a wild success and will be a permanent event on the Oregon beer calendar.

OTHER EVENTS & FUNDRAISERS

The past year also witnessed unprecedented generosity from individuals and businesses. On the closing day of the Oregon Brewers Festival, stalwart Foundation supporter Don Younger of the Horse Brass Pub held a special event again this past year, dubbed "Sassy Sunday." Barney Brennan, 2004 Brewing Scholarship recipient, brewed a tasty beer specifically created for the occasion. Throughout 2005, Jack Joyce and John Maier of Rogue Ales continued Rogue's tradition of backing the Foundation and its brewing scholarship program. During the summer, Brewmaster Maier rereleased the very popular "Glen Ale" to the delight of us all. And BEERWeek subscribers donated unused balances from their online newsletter fees to the Foundation.

On Glen's birthday (9/26), Chip and Kristina Hardy threw a fundraiser at the Bier Stein Bottleshop and Pub, their new successful venture in Eugene. Friends and beer aficionados sampled the Bier Stein's prodigious selection of fine beers while celebrating Glen and friendship. Given the great turnout for the event, the Bier Stein was able to make a significant contribution to the Foundation. In November, Steve Woolard celebrated his 50th birthday with a party at the Hedge House in Portland. Steve, his friends, and participating breweries donated all proceeds from the event to the Foundation's brewing education scholarship program. We are all touched by these great acts of kindness and are ever so grateful, as they enable the Foundation to return to the craft brewing industry and Eugene community the opportunities and support they gave Glen.

WHAT IS IN STORE FOR 2006

The dedicated group of individuals that made the past Brew Fests so successful is already planning for the fourth annual Sasquatch Brew Fest on Saturday, June 3, 2006 in Eugene. Mark your calendar and check out www.sasquatchbrewfest.org created and maintained by Doug Fuchs of Flying Ink Media.

The Foundation, in co-sponsorship with the Siebel Institute, is once again offering two full-tuition scholarships to the World Brewing Academy "Concise Course in Brewing Technology." For information on how to apply, visit the Siebel Institute website at www.siebelinstitute.com.

While the brewing scholarships will continue to be open to both professional and home

brewers, we are launching a new initiative expressly for home brewers. Glen's roots were as a home brewer and, even as a successful professional brewer, he remained involved with the home brewing community. The Foundation is sponsoring a home brewing competition concurrent with the June 3, 2006 Sasquatch Brew Fest. Details regarding the competition will be available soon at www.sasquatchbrewfest.org.

On July 28, the Foundation will produce the second annual Sasquatch BrewAm golf tournament at McMenamins Edgefield. Pair up with celebrity brewers for a morning of beer and golfing camaraderie, as the Sasquatch BrewAm is unlike any other golf tournament and is designed to appeal to beer-loving golfers of all levels. Stay tuned to www.sasquatchbrewfest.org for more information.

Thank you for your continuing interest, encouragement, and support.

Cheers to you!